NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on May 12, 2015 at the Youth Centre.

Present :      Stephen Hardy, Sue Prochak, Tamara Strapp, Dale Allen, Peter Davies, Nick Greenfield, Martin Bates, Xand Church, Sean O'Hara, Emma Watkins, Judy Rogers, Sheila Brazier
1.  Apologies:    Jeremy Knott, Lesley Smith, Ruth Augarde, Karen Ripley
The question was raised about members of the Steering Grpoup who neither attend meetings nor keep in touch with events electronically.  It was agreed that the Chair would consult such members as to whether they wish to continue on the Steering Group, given that events are now progressing so rapidly.
2.  Matters arising:  Dale had  been omitted from the people present at the last meeting.

Hilary Watkins (Uth Voice) was unable to attend. She has been invited to the next meeting. 
VAT – the finance meeting has not yet taken place but the question of whether it can be claimed back will be chased up.
Deadline for groups' questions:  Sean asked if we could meet Linda Jones, who will be doing the questionnaire, to advise us how they should be worded.  There was general discussion of the difficulties of framing questions.  Stephen will contact Lesley when she gets back from holiday to see whether we can get Linda's guidance sooner than had been arranged.
3.  Reports from theme groups leaders:
(a) Housing:  All developers were written to, and we have had responses from nearly everybody.  This includes the extra sites not on the SHLAA.   

Sue has contacted Norman Kwan, Planner at Rother, and Roger Comerford.  She will draft the questions we need to ask developers based on their advice, plus site-specific questions for Robertsbridge e.g. for the Mill site.   She got the fairly clear message that the larger the number of dwellings we had on a site, the more likely we were to get the infrastructure and any extras.  There is a policy that we can phase development so that it does not have a detrimental impact, e.g. we could ask developers if they would be prepared to wait until, say 2024.  Nick pointed out that phasing might cause difficulties if a small development was initially allowed on a big site, which might pave the way for further development.  Rother say this is up to us.

Robertsbridge Club: no clear plans at the moment but they have just in effect thrown their hat in the ring and expressed interest in redeveloping.

Sue has also contacted Amy Fearn, Housing Officer at Rother.  The Club site would be ideal for accommodation for the elderly.  Sue will send Sean the email as he is on the Club Committee.

Rother have at times raised the objection of possible sites  being “a long way from services”; however this will always be a problem as we are a linear village.  The provision of services and their location might change, so we just need to make our case.

CIL:  this is not likely to be in place until autumn this year.  25% will go to the Parish Council.
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Planning expert:  Stephen has found Donna Moles, Principal Planning Officer at Arun District 

Council who is also the person there responsible for promoting Neighbourhood Plans.  Every single parish in Arun is doing one.  It was agreed to hire her at £40 per hour, with the possibility of further consultation work as we proceed. 

Developers have been invited to make presentations on Tuesday, May 19 and Wednesday, May 20.  Large professional developers will be mixed with smaller local bodies each night.  If there are complaints about the short notice we can offer another date later.  They will all have 20 minutes, plus 10 minutes for questions.  Stephen will contact Donna about these.

(b)  Infrastructure: The group have identified general areas but are not clear how to frame the questions – considerable discussion (see Matters Arising above).  Parking is a really major issue.  We can explore whether some general car parking provision could be included in new developments.
(c)  Environment:  The group have had three meetings and identified themes for questions, but have tried to focus very much on what we can actually achieve within the scope of the Neighbourhood Plan rather than attempting to solve longstanding intractable problems.  This applies to all groups.  Possibly the minimum aim should be not to make  existing difficulties like parking and flooding worse by new development. 

Sue has been investigating the use of hydro-electric power at the Mill.  The Environment Agency are willing to take part would come but ownership of the site is unclear at the moment.  Approaches have also been made to the Community College to get the students involved somehow.

The group has drafted an outline statement of what we are trying to achieve for the environment with the Plan, and what we want for the village.  They have identified areas for 5 questions but again are unsure what format they should take.  

It was felt that Donna Moles in her advisory role could pursue the whole question of rainwater, run-off, use of permeable surfaces etc. and plans need to be carefully scrutinised in that respect.
(d) Leisure: All clubs and societies have been invited to a consultation event this Saturday in the Youth Club.  The aim is to see what their concerns and needs are to cope with the increase in numbers resulting from all the new building.  It is hoped that feedback from this meeting can inform the questionnaire.  

Access to the countryside, e.g. opening up old bridleways etc. has been discussed.  It would be appropriate to contact neighbouring parishes in this respect.  There is a map of existing footpaths and rights of way on the ESCC website.  Stephen will now contact neighbouring Parish Councils and the High Weald AONB Unit.

(e)  Economy:  Stephen and Tamara are working on a separate questionnaire looking at both larger employers (8 or more people) and small enterprises, often people working at home.  Largest employers include the College, Culverwells, Children's Services and Gray Nicolls.  This needs to link with the main questionnaire to reach home-workers, who are a difficult group to reach.  We need to explore what demand there is for new homes with working space attached, and  where  the expansion in business premises might be – according to Rother we need to find some commercial and industrial space.  Alternatively is there  existing space which could be used more productively.
Emma asked if landowners had been approached to ask if they would be willing to convert buildings to residential space.  This has not been done specifically – the housing is for Robertsbridge, but the demand for industrial units is for the whole area although Robertsbridge should provide some of it.  Conversion of farm buildings is already allowable.
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Other groups -  Emma will find contact details for the two residential homes on George Hill.  

Judy suggested consulting agricultural workers and people who employ other agricultural labourers to clarify their specific needs.  

The possibility of a separate information day dealing with the economy was raised.   It was felt that although it was important for everybody to be treated equally, we need to be careful not to end up with an unmanageable amount of information.
(f)  Education:  Nick has met 


- Simon Potten at the top school.  Their preference would be to move to the Mill site but no funding is available.  Alternatively, the site behind the top of Bellhurst would be useful for expanding the school grounds.  Their biggest concern is access which needs to be improved as there will be more buses.


- David Evans, the Business Manager.  He is keen to get involved on behalf of the College.

Their clubs are mostly only for students.  The sports centre does not have a gym but there is space for one so it is not out of the question.


- Andrew MacGregor, head at the Primary School.   Also keenly interested.  The estimate is that the new houses would result in about forty more children.


- Amanda Fellowes of the Children's Services.  They would be quite pleased to have a development behind them as it might sort out the drainage problems, which have cost them money.  A car park would also be welcome – they have 20+ staff, most of whom park on George Hill. 
4. Finance:  Karen and Abigail have not met yet.
5.  Timeline for the Neighbourhood Plan:  This is more or less on track.
6.  The Big Questionnaire:  Already discussed.
7.  Public Meeting:  The Village Hall is booked for Saturday July 4, 2– 6 p.m.  
8.  Website, Facebook, logo/leaflet and other publicity:   The website is nearly done and will go live on Thursday.  It will have a link to a blog, which Dale will organise.

Tamara and Sheila will meet the website designer for training.

Ruth copied 50 of the introductory leaflets, all of which were given out at the Church Spring Sale.  She will do another 50 to be left in strategic places e.g. the coffee shop, pubs, schools etc.  Stephen will do some for the meeting with groups on Saturday.  

The idea of some sort of free gift, e.g. pens, pencils was raised, or some sort of flyer.  No decision.
9.  Any other business: Norman Kwan wants one person to be the designated contact  – Sue undertook this.
10.  Date of next meeting:  Tuesday June 9, 7.30 in the Youth Centre.
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